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December 27, 2023


The Honorable Dave Upthegrove 
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Upthegrove:

This letter transmits a proposed Ordinance that would, if enacted, update and amend portions of the existing King County Code, Title 7 Parks and Recreation, relating to King County parks, trails, and open space lands under the stewardship of the Parks and Recreation Division (Division) of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks. If enacted, this proposed legislation would improve park users’ experience through clearer expectations and rules for the safe use of parks, trails, and open spaces, and benefit the public by ensuring appropriate uses of parks’ assets. 

These proposed changes are necessary to clarify park rules and ensure consistency with the Revised Code of Washington and advancements in parks and recreation technology. The proposed changes to Title 7 will establish a fair process and parameters for notices of suspension for violations of parks rules; accommodate new and emerging technologies in parks and regional trails; modernize language to reflect how people use the parks and trails; update the fee assistance/waiver program parameters to better reflect the existing equity and social justice (ESJ) initiative; provide clarifying and technical updates to address inconsistent language, and remove references to sites/facilities/uses no longer in the King County Parks System. This proposed Ordinance does not require budget action.

In developing the proposed Ordinance, the Division engaged interested parties through in-person and online surveys to help gauge public support of the proposed updates. The Division also provided a State Environmental Protection Act notice for non-project actions for the proposed Ordinance to more than 17,000 people through the King County Parks electronic newsletter; to 86 different community, nonprofit and government entities; and through publication in The Seattle Times. The proposed legislation furthers the County’s equity and social justice work by ensuring fair and consistent rules for access to parks and recreational opportunities across King County. 

Thank you for your consideration of this proposed Ordinance. The proposed legislation will help to provide for the safe and appropriate use of King County’s parks, trails, and open spaces. 

If your staff have questions, please contact Warren Jimenez, Division Director of the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at (206) 477-4525. 

[image: ]Sincerely,

				for

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:	King County Councilmembers
		ATTN:  Stephanie Cirkovich, Chief of Staff
			  Melani Hay, Clerk of the Council
	Karan Gill, Chief of Staff, Office of the Executive
Penny Lipsou, Council Relations Director, Office of the Executive
	Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)
Warren Jimenez, Division Director, Parks and Recreation Division, DNRP
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